
 

 

 

 

 

 

APPENDIX II-G 

CORRESPONDENCE WITH CALIFORNIA WATER SERVICE COMPANY 
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 AECOM (805)388-3775 tel 
 1220 Avenida Acaso (805)388-3577 fax 
 Camarillo, CA 93012 
 

 

 

August 10, 2010 

 

Mr. Henry Wind, District Manager 
California Water Service Company, Rancho Dominguez District 
2632 West 237th Street 
Torrance, California 90505-5272 
 

Subject:  Water Supply for the Shell Carson Facility Ethanol Project 

Dear Mr. Wind, 

AECOM is currently preparing a Draft Environmental Impact Report for the Shell Oil Products U.S. 
(Shell) Carson Facility Ethanol Project.  The Facility is located in the City of Carson at 20945 S. 
Wilmington Avenue and currently receives its water supply from the California Water Service 
Company, Rancho Dominguez District (CWSC).  The purpose of this letter is to provide CWSC with 
information about the proposed project and request confirmation that CWSC has the ability to 
provide a reliable water supply to the proposed project.   

Shell’s proposed project would increase its Facility’s capacity to deliver denatured ethanol by tanker 
trucks to the Southern California market.  The proposed project includes the following changes to 
the Facility: (1) increase the ethanol throughput at an existing two-lane tanker truck loading rack; (2) 
convert up to four existing storage tanks from gasoline to ethanol service; (3) install one new 
ethanol tanker truck loading lane and associated loading rack; (4) expand the existing ethanol 
loading rack operations building; and (5) install one new gasoline storage tank to replace gasoline 
storage capacity that will be transferred to ethanol service.   

Shell’s incremental operational water needs at the Facility as a result of the proposed project are 
expected to be minimal, as gasoline storage tanks and ethanol loading racks do not require water 
for their operation.  However, Shell estimates the following increased water needs during the 
construction activities of the proposed project:  

- Minor incremental quantities of water for dust suppression and soil compaction associated 
with site preparation and grading of a total of approximately 0.7 acres 

- Approximately 7.7 million gallons of water over multiple days, with a maximum daily use of 
less than two million gallons, for hydrostatic testing of the new gasoline storage tank and 
associated piping.  

For your reference, attached to this correspondence are the Notice of Preparation and Initial Study 
that were circulated for public review and comment from April 16, 2010 to May 18, 2010.  Following 
your review of the Notice of Preparation and Initial Study that we have enclosed, we respectfully 
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request confirmation that the CWSC has the ability to provide a reliable water supply to the 
proposed project. 

If you need additional information or clarification in order to fulfill our request, please contact 
Johanna Falzarano at (805)388-3775 or at the email listed below. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 
Johanna Falzarano Steven L. Heisler 
CEQA/NEPA Project Manager Senior Program Manager 
Johanna.Falzarano@aecom.com Steve.Heisler@aecom.com 

 

 

Enclosed:  Shell Carson Facility E10 Project Notice of Preparation and Initial Study 

 












